# Souderton Area High School Big Red Band Boosters Monthly Meeting Minutes April 4, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 7:02pm.

The March meeting minutes were read and approved as presented.

#### **Executive Committee Reports:**

#### President – Marie Allen

1. The floor was opened for nominations for executive committee members.

# 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President– Georgia Myers

1. Reviewed and explained the treasure report.

# <sup>2nd</sup> Vice President-Eileen Solomon

1. The Jazz show went well and thank you to all that helped with it.

#### Treasure-Linda Schloo

1. Label envelopes that go in the big red box with information.

# **Director at Large-Mike Rafter**

1. The Indoor schedules are posted on sign up genius so sign up early for the spot you want.

### **Staff Director Reports**

### Marching Band Instructor: Adam Tucker

- 1. Looking into dates to promote Marching Band and Color Guard at the middle school.
- 2. September 24, 2016 will be the home show for the outdoor season. Then it will be competition through October ending with states at West Chester University.

### **Color Guard Instructor: Tink Fazekas**

- 1. Sign up genius for food for wildwood.
- 2. Parent meeting for wildwood is on Thursday.

### **Committee Reports**

**Website:** Need someone with IT experience to help with the website.

**Band Banquet:** all on task and invites will be coming out soon.

**Uniforms:** We need sewers for the next year. Uniforms can be dropped off on May 6<sup>th</sup> from 3-5:30. Uniform must be dry cleaned with the receipt attached to the bag cover. You must bring the original hanger from when you picked your uniform up or there will be a charge. Raincoats must be washed and turned in also.

**Indoor Show**: Falling into place and coming together nicely.

**Scholarships**: Emails were sent to committee members to go over the essays and the winners will be announced at senior award night.

**Concert Sundaes**: June 26<sup>th</sup> is the date for this.

**General Business:** The indoor home show will be on 4/23/2016. There are Forte T-shirts in the band closet from last year's show that are for sale.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:39 pm

Respectfully submitted, Augusta Falbo, Recording Secretary